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Dear Friends and Supporters,

It is my privilege to welcome you to the 2024 Impact 
Report for the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust. As I 
reflect on my first year as Chair, I am both humbled 
and inspired by the incredible work carried out by 
the Trust and the charities we support. Taking on this 
role from my esteemed predecessor, Ken Barclay, has 
been an honour, and I am committed to building on the 
remarkable foundation he established.

This year has been a landmark one for the Trust. We 
received a record-breaking number of applications, 
a testament to the ever-growing need for support in 
communities across Scotland. The increasing demand 
reflects the challenging circumstances many charities 
face, yet it also highlights their unwavering commitment 
to improving the lives of children and young people. In 
response, the Trust has distributed over £600k to 252 
charities, ensuring that our funding makes a meaningful 
and lasting impact where it is needed most.

One of the most rewarding aspects of my role this year has 
been visiting some of the extraordinary organisations we 
have been privileged to support. Among them was Scottish 
Families Affected by Alcohol and Drugs, a national charity 
doing vital work to support families impacted by substance 
use. Through their Routes service, they provide life-
changing support for young people aged 12 to 26 whose 
lives have been deeply affected by the challenges of family 
substance use.

During my visit, I had the opportunity to meet young people 
who have found hope and resilience through the Routes 

programme. I listened to their stories of overcoming stigma, 
navigating barriers in education, and building confidence 
for brighter futures. I also met the dedicated team members 
whose compassion, perseverance, and practical support 
make this transformation possible. Whether it’s guiding a 
young person through a school placement or celebrating 
their achievements in gaining qualifications, the impact of 
their work is profound.

One young person I spoke with shared how the support 
they received helped them rediscover their aspirations 
and pursue their first job — an accomplishment that 
would have seemed impossible without the stability and 
encouragement provided by Routes. It is this kind of long-
term, tailored support that makes charities like Scottish 
Families so invaluable. The £4,000 grant awarded to 
their Routes service is a shining example of how your 
generosity as players of the Scottish Children’s Lottery 
directly changes lives.

As we reflect on the achievements of 2024, it is vital to 
acknowledge the collective effort behind these successes. 
To the charities tirelessly working on the front lines to 
support children and young people: thank you. Your 
dedication and ingenuity inspire us all. To the team at 
the Scottish Children’s Lottery for their exceptional work 
in managing the day-to-day operations that make our 
mission possible. To the Board of Trustees, thank you for 
your guidance and unwavering commitment to ensuring 
that our funding is impactful, equitable, and far-reaching.

Finally, and most importantly, my deepest thanks go to the 
players of the Scottish Children’s Lottery. Your generosity 
fuels everything we do. It is because of you that we can 
fund vital projects, like Routes, that change the trajectory 
of young lives. You are the heart of our mission, and your 
belief in the potential of Scotland’s children and young 
people is the foundation of all that we achieve.

As we look ahead, the challenges remain significant, but 
so too does our resolve. Together, we will continue to rise 
to the growing needs of our communities, ensuring that 
every grant makes a meaningful difference. Thank you for 
standing with us on this journey, for playing your part, and 
for believing in the future we are building together.

With gratitude and hope, Liz Byrne
Chair of the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust

Foreword from the Chair



Charity Focus
Nourishing Young Lives: 
Impact of Dundee Bairns
Dundee Bairns is a dedicated children’s charity 
committed to alleviating child poverty in Dundee. 
Our mission is to ensure that every child has access 
to basic necessities, including food, clothing, and 
essential activities. We support community projects in 
areas of high multiple deprivation, targeting the most 
vulnerable children to make a positive impact on their 
lives.

Support from Scottish Children’s Lottery
We are thrilled to announce that Dundee Bairns received a 
generous £4,000 grant from the Scottish Children’s Lottery. 
This funding has been instrumental in supporting our Fun 
and Food Programme, which provides free meals and 
activities to primary-aged children across Dundee during 
the school holidays. £4,000 has helped us to provide 
approximately 1,600 lunches to children across the school 
and community projects that we support.

Impact Story
The £4,000 grant has enabled us to deliver hundreds 
of nutritious meals and engaging activities to children 

who might otherwise go without during the holidays. For 
example, in summer 2024, we supported 79 community 
projects, schools and groups to deliver Fun and Food.

One mum wrote to Dundee Bairns to express her gratitude 
for the support received over the period:

“I just wanted to say a massive thank you for the support 
given to our group by Dundee Bairns – we have had the 
best summer and your provision has really helped to take 
the load off.”

This mum is a participant in a local group which has been 
brought together and supported by the local Communities 
Officer to help parents make friends and support each 
other.  The group started with just a few members and with 
the support of the Officer, managed to make an application 
to Dundee Bairns for funding to help the group access a 
day out to a local farm park with packed lunches included.  
This was a trip that the parents would not have been able 
to afford otherwise and ensured that families were able to 
come together, build community where they might have 
otherwise had none and make lasting memories with their 
children, without having to worry about where their next 
meal might come from.  
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Breakdown of Activities Funded

Health & Wellbeing 
77 Grants 

31%

Sport & 
Outdoor 
Activity

30 Grants 

12%

Facilities 
6 Grants

2%

Early Years, 
Education & 
Employment 

38 Grants 

15%

Alleviating Poverty
60 Grants 

24%

Arts 
10 Grants 

4%

Afterschool 
Care, Holiday 
Clubs & Trips 

31 Grants

12%



As I reflect on 2024, a year of extraordinary demand 
and equally extraordinary dedication, I am filled with 
immense pride for the work of the Scottish Children’s 
Lottery, the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust and the 
charities we have been privileged to support. This 
year has underscored the theme of this report: “Rising 
Needs, Lasting Impact: Every Grant Counts.”

The challenges facing charities across Scotland continue 
to grow. With the backdrop of economic uncertainty, rising 
austerity measures, and the relentless pressures of the 
cost-of-living crisis, organisations are finding it harder than 
ever to secure the funding they need to sustain their vital 
services. Simultaneously, the demand for these services 
has increased as more children and young people seek 
support. These twin pressures have highlighted the 
essential role of the Trust in providing a lifeline for charities 
working tirelessly to meet these growing needs.

This year, we witnessed yet another significant surge in 
funding applications, reflecting the ever-growing needs of 
Scotland’s charitable sector. Each proposal we reviewed 
showcased remarkable dedication and ingenuity in 
addressing the challenges faced by children and young 
people. However, with demand for support continuing to 
rise, we faced the difficult reality of being unable to fund 
every deserving application. Despite this challenge, we 
remain steadfast in our commitment to ensuring every 
grant we award drives meaningful and lasting change in 
the lives of those who need it most.

One of the most rewarding aspects of my role as Head 
of Charity Operations is the opportunity to visit and meet 
the organisations we support. These visits are the heart 
of our mission, allowing me to witness first-hand the 
transformative work being done across Scotland. They 
provide a chance to connect with the dedicated teams 
behind these efforts, hear directly from the young people 
they support, and ensure our approach aligns with their 
needs.

Among the many visits I made this year, one particularly 
moving experience was with Team Jak Foundation, a 
charity founded in 2015 by the inspirational teenager Jak 
Trueman before he passed away at just 15 years old. 
Team Jak provides emotional, social, and practical support 
to children and young people aged 0–25 with cancer, as 
well as their families, friends, and those bereaved across 
Scotland.

Their work is unparalleled, offering lifelong support through 
Jak’s Den in Livingston and Aberdeen, alongside pop-
ups in Fife, Paisley, Glasgow, and Edinburgh children’s 
hospitals. From counselling and music therapy to activities 
designed to create smiles, Team Jak helps families 
navigate life with and beyond cancer.

We partnered with Team Jak to produce a number of charity 
videos, capturing the incredible impact of their services. 
We had the privilege of spending time with Baileigh and 
her family, as well as Corey and his family, hearing their 
heartfelt stories of resilience and hope. Meeting both 
families was profoundly moving and underscored the 
importance of providing understanding and support during 
such challenging times.

These experiences remind us of the critical role 
organisations like Team Jak play in easing the journey 
for families facing the unimaginable. You can learn more 
about their inspiring work in the feature story later in this 
report.

This year, I have visited dozens of charities, each working 
tirelessly to address the unique challenges faced by 
the communities they serve. From small grassroots 
organisations to nationally recognised charities, every visit 
reinforced the scale of the challenges and the remarkable 
dedication of those on the frontlines.

As we look back on 2024, I want to extend my heartfelt 
thanks to everyone who has made this work possible. To 
the charities, thank you for your tireless commitment to 
creating a better future. To the Board of Trustees, your 
guidance and support are invaluable. And to the players 
of the Scottish Children’s Lottery, you are the backbone 
of everything we do. Without your generosity, none of this 
would be possible.

Looking ahead, I am both mindful of the challenges 
and optimistic about the impact we can continue to 
make. The need for support will only grow, but so too 
will our resolve to ensure that every child and young 
person in Scotland has the opportunity to reach their 
full potential.

Scott Millar 
Head of Charity Operations – Scottish Children’s Lottery

Making a Difference  
A Message from Head of Charity Operations





In 2024, the Scottish Children’s Lottery awarded more than £600k 
in funding, supporting 252 grant awards and positively impacting 
the lives of 83,000 children and young people across Scotland.

This map highlights the distribution of these grants, illustrating the 
extensive reach of our funding. While some charities received multiple 
awards or carried out projects in multiple locations, others delivered 
initiatives classified as Scotland-wide, ensuring support reaches those 
who need it most. 

This also explains the disparity between the total grant awards and 
the number of activities conducted throughout the country, as some 
organisations implement multiple projects across different regions.

Our funding continues to make a meaningful difference, strengthening 
communities and creating opportunities for children and young people 
throughout the country.

PROJECT LOCATIONSPROJECT LOCATIONS

1 Aberdeen City 12

2 Aberdeenshire 8

3 Angus 10

4 Argyll and Bute 8

5 Borders 12

6 Clackmannanshire 8

7 Dumfries and Galloway 12

8 Dundee City 15

9 East Ayrshire 10

10 East Dunbartonshire 7

11 East Lothian 13

12 East Renfrewshire 5

13 Edinburgh City 49

14 Falkirk 11

15 Fife 22

16 Glasgow City 57

17 Highland 19

18 Inverclyde 7

19 Midlothian 13

20 Moray 7

21 North Ayrshire 7

22 North Lanarkshire 16

23 Orkney Islands 2

24 Perth and Kinross 8

25 Renfrewshire 12

26 Shetland Islands 2

27 South Ayrshire 10

28 South Lanarkshire 19

29 Stirling 6

30 West Dunbartonshire 8

31 West Lothian 15

32 Western Isles 3

-- Scotland wide 19

Total across Scotland 432

From Cities to Villages  
Mapping our Reach across Scotland





caring, the Wellbeing Zone became especially important. 
We wanted to make sure that they find time for themselves, 
and as one young carer put it; to be “anti-stressed!” 
Away from the high-energy excitement of bouncy castles 
and ziplines, The Wellbeing Zone gave young people a 
moment to recharge, creating a more meaningful break.

We surveyed attendees throughout the festival, and the 
statistics highlight just how needed the Scottish Young 
Carers Festival is for this group of young people:

*	 91% made new friends and tried something new

*	 96% felt they had a break from caring

*	 99% had fun

We are so grateful to SCLT and the players of the Scottish 
Children’s Lottery for helping us to provide a space for these 
young people to take a much-needed break from caring.  

At Carers Trust Scotland, we ensure unpaid carers 
are heard, valued and get the support, advice and 
resources they need to live fulfilling lives alongside 
caring. We partner with 25 local carer organisations 
across Scotland, providing a full range of services and 
programmes that ease the challenges, and amplify 
carers’ voices to influence policy and change. 

There are around 800,000 people in Scotland today, 
including 30,000 young people, who support someone 
who is ill, disabled, suffers from mental health problems or 
addiction. Carers can be any age, in every community and 
within every cultural setting. Three in five of us will take on 
a caring role in our lifetime.

Thanks to the generosity of the Scottish Children’s Lottery 
Trust, we received £3,000 in support of our annual event, 
The Scottish Young Carers Festival. Around 500 young 
people from across Scotland were invited to come together 
to have a break from caring, have their say on what 
matters to them, make friends, and most importantly, have 
fun. The festival is designed by young carers for young 
carers. They choose activities and workshops they’d enjoy 
the most. 

Thanks to this donation, we created a Wellbeing Zone 
at the festival. With a focus on self-care and rest, we 
provided massages, guided meditation and arts and 
crafts workshops for young people, in a calm and quiet 
environment. When about a third of the young people 
at the festival told us they don’t get regular breaks from 

Charity Focus
More Than a Carer: 
Creating Space for 
Young People to Thrive

 The staff were so kind and helpful, 
and I love the massage! I get a chance to 
relax and be myself. 

 I finally get a break so that I can be 
a kid and just know that I am not going 
through the highs and lows of caring 
alone.  Having a break from my caring role 

is great, but it’s hard to be fully present 
and enjoy myself. My mind is always on 
my mum. Being a young carer is a full-
time job. We can’t switch it off, even if 
we aren’t with the person we care for. 
We are always thinking about them, 
worrying about them, and those constant 
thoughts prevent us from having a 
mental break. 





*	 Team Jak Foundation earned £1,113 to support 90 
young people through their cancer journeys. With 
activities at Jak’s Den HQ, pop-up events, and 
outreach programs, Team Jak provides emotional 
and practical support to children and young 
people across Scotland, ensuring they never feel 
alone during difficult times.

At the Scottish Children’s Lottery, we believe in the 
power of community and the extraordinary work 
of charities supporting children and young people 
across Scotland. That’s why we created Charity Boost; 
an initiative designed to help organisations generate 
unrestricted funding effortlessly, so they can focus on 
what truly matters—making a difference.

Charity Boost enables registered charities to earn 20% 
of every ticket placed on the Scottish Children’s Lottery 
by their supporters, simply by encouraging participation 
through a designated link on their website. This additional 
funding is unrestricted, allowing charities the flexibility to 
channel resources where they’re needed most. 

The programme is simple to set up and comes with 
comprehensive support, including custom promotional 
materials, email templates, and social media resources to 
help charities reach their audiences effectively.

A Lasting Impact
Charity Boost has already made a significant difference for 
organisations across Scotland. For example:

*	 Big Hearts Community Trust received £1,000, 
enabling them to support 100 children through 
meals, snacks, and activities. As the official 
charity of Heart of Midlothian FC, Big Hearts 
uses the power of football to deliver programs 
that promote mental health, equality, and social 
connections.

Charity Boost:  
Empowering Charities to Make a Difference

Our 
Charity 
Boost 

Partners

https://archie.org/
https://www.facebook.com/bigheartscommunity/?locale=en_GB
https://www.bluevale.cc/
https://diwc.co.uk/
https://imaginationlibrary.com/uk/
https://www.motherwellfcct.co.uk/
https://www.pennypittrust.com/
https://www.stirlingcarers.co.uk/our-services/young-carers/
https://www.wigtownbookfestival.com/
https://www.teamjak.org.uk/


*	 Teapot Trust received £1,018 in funding to bring 
transformative art therapy to over 1,100 children 
and young people with chronic health conditions. 
Their work reduces anxiety, eases strain on 
families, and prevents mental health issues from 
escalating, ensuring vulnerable children have the 
emotional tools to cope.

In 2024, Charity Boost partners collectively received 
an incredible £21,806, supporting thousands of 
children and young people across the country.

Eligibility and How to Apply
Charity Boost is open to registered charities in Scotland 
with a focus on supporting children, young people, and 
their families. Applicants must have up-to-date accounts 
and demonstrate how their work addresses and alleviates 
the challenges of poverty, social exclusion, deprivation or 
disability and illness. 

Charities interested in joining the initiative are invited 
to complete the Charity Boost registration form via our 
Grant Management platform. After verification, successful 
applicants receive terms of funding and ongoing support 
to help them maximise their impact.

Please note that statutory agencies, Local Authorities, 
Housing Associations, Community Interest Companies 
(CICs), and projects outside Scotland are ineligible for the 
programme.

Making a Difference Together
Charity Boost isn’t just about raising funds—it’s about 
building partnerships and empowering charities to continue 
their vital work. By joining the initiative, organisations gain 
access to an innovative funding stream supported by the 
trusted Scottish Children’s Lottery brand. Together, we 
can ensure that every child in Scotland has the chance 
to thrive.

To learn more or to apply, visit our website and discover 
how Charity Boost can help your organisation create a 
brighter future for Scotland’s children.

https://www.fifegingerbread.org.uk/
https://hillhousehelps.co.uk/
https://juniorscharity.org.uk/
https://www.playtherapybase.co.uk/
https://rossvalefcacademy.co.uk/
https://www.strathmoretrust.co.uk/
https://smfcfoundation.co.uk/
https://www.teapot-trust.org/
https://www.whenyouwishuponastar.org.uk/
https://greenmap.org/feature/6756e4c160b17201006d559f
https://ballsandboots.org/


Charities Supported in 2024

https://www.scouts.org.uk/groups/10010040?loc=KY11&page=78&slug=9th-Angus-%281st-Brechin%29
https://www.girlguidingdg.org/
https://aban.scot/
https://www.achievementbute.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Active-Sports-For-All/61553575706068/
https://ammabirthcompanions.org/
https://x.com/angsyngengrs?lang=en-GB
https://www.awazfm.co.uk/
https://bearnecessitiescharity.co.uk/
https://www.beatroutearts.com/
https://www.befriendachild.org.uk/
https://bothwellfutures.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/6th8thDundeeBB/?locale=en_GB
https://www.branchouttogether.org/
https://www.facebook.com/brechin.buccaneers/?locale=en_GB
https://bridgesproject.org.uk/
https://carers.org/our-work-in-scotland/our-work-in-scotland
https://www.carrickcentre.co.uk/
https://ceanncreige.ueniweb.com/
https://www.facebook.com/collydeancommunitycentre/?locale=en_GB
https://communityforfood.com/
https://www.connectalloa.org.uk/
https://88thcraigalmondscoutgroup.org/
https://cranhilldt.org.uk/
https://www.crusescotland.org.uk/
http://www.cashforkids.org.uk/
https://cuttingedgetheatre.co.uk/
https://cyrenians.scot/
https://www.deanandcauvin.org.uk/
https://www.distinctivedance.co.uk/
https://dsscotland.org.uk/
https://www.dundeebairns.org/
https://www.epicea.scot/
https://echcharity.org/
https://elginyouthcafe.org/
https://www.enable.org.uk/
http://www.escapeyouthservices.co.uk/
https://ect.scot/
https://www.fersandsscio.co.uk/
https://www.fireandpeace.co.uk/
https://fortwilliambikepark.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AshtonSecondary/
https://www.glenburnbaptist.org.uk/
https://www.grantonyouth.com/
https://www.harbourayrshire.co.uk
https://www.homestartedinburgh.org.uk/
https://homestartgnnl.org.uk/
https://inclusivehwclub.org.uk/
https://www.inspiralba.org.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/kindscotland
https://kindred-scotland.org/
https://www.rccgkog.org
https://www.kirkcaldyfoodbankcharity.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Kirkshaws-Neighbourhood-Centre-100077474132328/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Lincluden-After-School-Group-100066405291552/?locale=en_GB
https://cpag.org.uk/what-we-do/cpags-work-scotland
https://www.glasgowchildrenshospitalcharity.org/
https://www.facebook.com/waytogo.youthcafe
https://www.hsclacks.co.uk/
https://thehallidayfoundation.org.uk/
https://www.honeypot.org.uk/
https://kythe.org.uk/
https://kinshipcare-midlothian.co.uk/
https://www.lochlanslegacy.org.uk/
https://rdaglasgow.org/
https://www.saasypenguin.com/
https://thesafety-zone.co.uk/
https://carnwadricwinproject.com/
https://yes.org.uk/
https://www.healthynhappy.org.uk/
https://www.scottishmusiccentre.com/
https://step-together.org.uk/
https://ccg.scot/


https://www.facebook.com/LeithAthleticFC/?locale=en_GB
https://www.facebook.com/KeithLoftYP/?locale=en_GB
https://lytharts.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Mamacita-Foundation-100068553247818
https://machantrust.wixsite.com/themachantrust/home
https://www.maggies.org/
https://www.mindmosaicchildren.co.uk/
https://www.moiraanderson.org/
https://www.moneyadvicescotland.org.uk/
https://www.mydg.org.uk/
https://newstarthighland.org/
https://livenewcastleton.com/community-services/community-groups/innov8-newcastleton-youth-project/
https://oakleyasn.org/
https://okfp.org.uk/
https://odap.org.uk/
https://outfitmoray.com/
https://paulsparcels.co.uk/
https://rmhc.org.uk/
https://www.refuweegee.co.uk/
https://www.richmondshope.org.uk/
https://rokzkoolacademy.org/
https://rockuk.org/
https://schoolbank-westlothian.org/
https://www.scottishadoption.org/
https://www.sfad.org.uk/
https://slyc.org.uk/
https://www.bfriend.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Bee.Easterhouse/
https://www.steppingstonesnorthedinburgh.co.uk/
https://sites.google.com/view/strathpeffer-residents
https://grantownremakery.org.uk/
https://syngentafc.com/
https://www.theleannefund.co.uk/
https://alcoholtayside.com/
https://www.ayrark.co.uk/
https://www.kyleofsutherland.com/
https://www.the-kilbrandon-fund-edinburgh.org/
https://venchie.org.uk/
https://theyardscotland.org.uk/
https://thinkcircus.co.uk/
https://www.touchoflove.org.uk/
https://www.whocaresscotland.org/
https://www.wlwa.org.uk/
https://allroadsleadtowhithorn.com/
https://www.facebook.com/WickYouthClub/?locale=en_GB
https://www.ymca.scot/kilmarnock/
https://ytas.org.uk/
https://nourishsupportcentre.com/
https://www.provanhall.org/
https://www.alexandrarose.org.uk/
https://buildingfuturesgalloway.com/
https://www.geezabreak.org.uk/
https://www.aberlour.org.uk/
https://www.brentcentre.org.uk/about-us/brent-centre-highlands--1
https://www.childrenfirst.org.uk/
https://www.cosgrovecare.org.uk/
https://mortoncommunity.net/
https://www.lightuplearning.org/
https://playworks.org.uk/
https://www.rigarts.org/
https://www.relationships-scotland.org.uk/
https://readforgood.org/
https://socialenterprise.academy/
https://hdscotland.org/
https://www.scottishbooktrust.com/
https://makeabignoise.org.uk/
https://www.stablelife.org.uk/
https://www.urbanroots.org.uk/
https://www.venturetrust.org.uk/
https://www.younglivesvscancer.org.uk/
https://www.thewhyproject.org.uk/


In its inaugural year, the Bright Futures Fund awarded 
grants to 99 charities, directly impacting over 15,000 
children and young people. Each organisation is 
unique, but all share a commitment to nurturing 
brighter futures.

At the close of 2024, a ground-breaking initiative was 
launched—the Bright Futures Fund. This joint venture 
between ourselves, the Scottish Children’s Lottery 
Trust (SCLT) and the Jackpot Community Trust 
(JCT), aims to support charities across Scotland that 
empower children and young people. Together, our two 
organisations pooled £100,000, creating a fund dedicated 
to addressing key challenges faced by Scotland’s most 
vulnerable communities.

The Bright Futures Fund seeks to make a difference in 
tangible ways, funding projects ranging from cost-of-living 
support and educational initiatives to sports equipment 
and mentoring programs. Grants of £1,000 are awarded to 
registered charities with a focus on organisations working 
directly with those most at risk of poverty’s effects.

The Power of Partnership
The fund exemplifies the power of collaboration. SCLT, with 
its roots in the Scottish Children’s Lottery, administers 
the grants, managing applications, and ensuring funds 
reach deserving charities efficiently. Meanwhile, JCT, 
supported by The Scotto, provides vital financial resources 
and oversight. Together, they’ve created an accessible 
and impactful funding stream that prioritises the needs of 
local communities.

Supporting Scotland’s Charities
Forces Children Scotland received funding to assist 
them in enhancing their youth participation programmes. 
With years of experience supporting children from armed 
forces families, this charity provides a range of services, 
including mental health support, leadership development, 
and advocacy for children’s rights. Their youth forums, 
funded by the Bright Futures Fund, empower young 
people to share their voices, build confidence, and foster 
peer connections.

Russell Frith, CEO of Forces Children Scotland, shared: 
“This funding enables us to provide safe spaces for young 
people to connect, share their stories, and develop the skills 
needed to thrive in challenging circumstances. The impact 
on their mental health and confidence is immeasurable.”

The 3rd Falkirk Boys’ Brigade Company also benefited 
from the fund, using the grant to subsidise a spring weekend 
trip to Scott Lodge, Glen Doll. For many of the young 
participants, this was their first opportunity to experience 
the great outdoors, fostering confidence, team-building, 
and a love of hillwalking. Captain Russell Croal expressed 
his gratitude: “Thanks to the Bright Futures Fund, we’ve 
removed financial barriers, ensuring all our young people 
can enjoy this incredible experience.”

Similarly, Clyde FC Community used their grant to deliver 
after-school clubs in under-served schools. By combining 
football with lessons on healthy lifestyles and literacy, 
these clubs provide an outlet for physical activity and 
learning, reaching children who might otherwise lack such 
opportunities.

A Vision for Growth
Looking ahead, SCLT and JCT are committed to expanding 
the Bright Futures Fund, ensuring even more children 
and young people benefit. Plans are in place to grow 
the fund while maintaining a simple application process, 
allowing charities to focus their time where it matters most 
- supporting their communities.

The Bright Futures Fund represents more than 
financial support; it’s a lifeline for charities dedicated 
to giving Scotland’s children the bright futures they 
deserve.

Shaping Brighter Futures:  
The Impact of the Bright Futures Fund

https://clydefcfoundation.co.uk/
https://forceschildrenscotland.org.uk/
https://3rdfalkirkbb.co.uk/


https://www.thebigproject.org.uk/
https://backonside.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1002094437925466
https://www.blantyreceltic.com
https://brightsparkspg.org/
https://cojaccentre.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/corntonosc
https://childrensholidayventure.com/
https://www.cowdeninthecommunity.co.uk/
https://createpaisley.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/CampsWhatsOn/?locale=en_GB
https://www.dundeewestct.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/people/Diversity-Bridge-SCIO/61557907528451/
https://drbells.co.uk/
https://www.dunoonburghhall.org.uk
https://theecpcharity.com/
https://www.eotdt.org/
https://www.encorestarsacademy.com/
https://sites.google.com/equi-power.org/equi-power/home
https://www.freedomfromtorture.org/uk-centres/our-Scotland-centre-in-Glasgow
https://www.fosteringcompassion.org/
https://www.thegkexperience.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Garnock-Valley-Pipes-and-Drums/61553149096256/
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https://healingfortheheart.co.uk/
https://www.heartsminds.org.uk
https://www.hebrideanpursuits.org
https://www.homelinkfamilysupport.org/
https://www.mactaggartleisurecentre.co.uk/
https://www.irvinesportsclub.co.uk/
https://lasc.org.uk/
https://lauderdaleyfc.co.uk/
https://www.edinburghscience.co.uk/
https://aandm.org.uk/
https://www.mcci-clubs.co.uk/
https://www.montrosect.org.uk/
https://www.muirhead-outreach.org.uk
https://www.nesensoryservices.org/
https://www.nilbymouth.org/
https://ochiltowerschool.org.uk/
https://parkvilla.weebly.com/
https://www.positivehelpedinburgh.co.uk/
https://www.quarriers.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/RoystonYouthAction/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Friends-of-Rainbow-days-Buckie/100092263069365/?_rdr
https://www.re-act-scotland.org/
https://rechargetranent.org.uk/
https://s4f.org.uk/
https://www.samh.org.uk/
https://www.speech-language-communication-company.uk/
https://ydance.org/
https://x.com/i/flow/login?redirect_after_login=%2Fshaping_life
https://www.sbhscotland.org.uk/
https://stcolumbashospice.org.uk/
https://www.sunshinewisheschildrenscharity.com/
https://superpoweragency.com/
https://www.td1.org.uk/
https://tailoredfoundation.co.uk/
https://www.tarbertafterschoolcare.co.uk/
https://www.tcv.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thisismehighland1
https://www.tullochan.org/
https://www.urbanuprising.org/
https://vicsinthecommunity.com/
https://volunteeringmatters.org.uk/
https://wlcommunityfoundation.org/
https://ymcaedinburgh.com/
https://www.aufa.org.uk/
https://www.carrickrugby.co.uk/
https://familiesfirststandrews.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/gnonebank/?locale=en_GB
https://justness.net/
https://swspda.co.uk/


Supporting Children with 
Complex Needs
We are a special needs school with a roll of 192 
pupils. All our students have profound, severe and 
complex learning and physical disabilities and need 
a high level of support and intervention daily. 108 of 
our pupils are autistic. These students, in particular, 
experience significant barriers, resulting from 
difficulties in sensory processing, to communication, 
independence and social skills. Their disabilities often 
pose challenges to interrelating with other people.

We are passionate about addressing these issues and 
helping our students develop their skills and confidence, 
helping them to make a safe transition into adult life and 
supported independence once they leave our School

Consequently, we undertook an ambitious project 
to create a state-of-the-art, wheelchair-accessible, 
immersive room. After a year of fundraising and a number 
of delays due to supplier changes and installation hiccups 
our immersive room opened in November 2024, with its 
official inauguration on our funder’s Open Day on 13th 
November. This could not have happened if not for the 
generous support of The Scottish Children’s Lottery, which 
generously donated £4,000 towards this project.

Its objective is to develop each individual student’s sensory 
regulation, enhanced communication, motor skills and co-
ordination and emotional well-being to a level where they 
can function with confidence within the family and wider 
community. 
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Our immersive room provides a safe and controlled setting 
where sensory stimuli - such as lights, sounds, textures, 
and visuals - can be adjusted to suit the child’s specific 
needs. Through its interactive floor and wall projection 
system, which includes built-in motion sensors, children 
can self-regulate their sensory intake. For example, if a 
child becomes overstimulated, they can retreat to a quieter 
area with calming visuals to regain a sense of balance. By 
helping children manage their sensory input, immersive 
rooms reduce anxiety and enhance focus, ultimately 
leading to better learning and engagement. As one parent 
stated: “OMG this looks amazing! Caleb will love it!! He’ll 
lay down and just watch until he realises u can touch it to 
change.”

Where our immersive room really scores is as a tool 
for better communication. Social interactions can 
be challenging for children with autism, as they may 
struggle with interpreting social cues and engaging with 
peers. Immersive rooms provide structured activities 
that encourage cooperative play and interaction. For 
example, group activities using interactive projections on 
walls or floors can prompt children to work together in a 
fun and engaging manner. These activities help build 
essential social skills, such as turn-taking, sharing, and 
collaboration. Because immersive rooms can be tailored 
to create positive and low-pressure environments, children 
are more likely to become more resilient to new social 
situations or unfamiliar environments and feel comfortable 
participating in social interactions.

Although early days, we have already seen the immense 
benefit and potential that our immersive room has had 
on our pupil’s emotional well-being. It has helped them 
become more engaged, more receptive to learning and 
better able to communicate with each other, staff and 
visitors. 





LIZ BYRNE - CHAIR
Liz was appointed as the Chair of the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust in 
August 2024. 

She has previously worked in the public sector in urban regeneration, equal 
opportunities and skills (Strathclyde Regional Council, Glasgow City Council, Skills 
Development Scotland), in the third sector as Deputy Director of The Prince’s Trust 
(Scotland) and in the private sector in economic development/skills consultancy 
(Associate Director of Ekosgen and as Director of her own company - EMB 
Consulting Ltd).

Liz retired early from paid work in 2021. As well as chairing the Scottish Children’s 
Lottery Trust, she is a Panel Member, Chair and Facilitator for Children’s Hearings 
Scotland and an Ambassador for Tricky Hat Productions.

The role of a Trustee within a charity is pivotal, representing the cornerstone of effective governance and 
responsible leadership. Trustees play a crucial part in shaping the organisation’s strategic direction and 
safeguarding its mission. 

Trustees with the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust oversee the distribution of funds generated through the Scottish 
Children’s Lottery, and ensure the initiatives and projects who receive a grant award contribute to local initiatives 
addressing poverty, social exclusion, deprivation, disability, or illness. 

MICHELLE KINNAIRD
Michelle Kinnaird is Director of Business Growth at Scottish Enterprise, 
leading efforts to expand Scotland’s private sector funding market. With a 
strong background in investment management, she ensures that early-stage 
and scaling SMEs have access to the growth capital they need to thrive.

Since joining Scottish Enterprise in 2007 from Ernst & Young, Michelle has played 
a pivotal role in developing innovative funding solutions, including equity and 
debt financing, fund-of-funds initiatives, and strategic investment partnerships. 
Passionate about economic development, she works closely with international 
investors to support Scottish businesses on their growth journeys.

As a trustee of the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust, Michelle brings her financial 
expertise to help maximise the impact of funding, ensuring meaningful support 
reaches the children and communities that need it most.

Meet Our Board

VICKI MILLER
Vicki Miller became Chief Executive of VisitScotland in October 2024, 
leading the organisation’s vision to position Scotland as a world-class 
tourism destination. With a background in energy, financial services, and 
tourism, she has held key roles at Dumfries and Galloway Tourist Board and 
VisitScotland, where she shaped marketing and digital strategies.

A passionate advocate for Scotland’s visitor economy, Vicki has driven major 
recovery initiatives and international campaigns. As a trustee of the Scottish 
Children’s Lottery Trust, she is committed to ensuring funds create meaningful 
opportunities for young people across Scotland.



KEN MILROY
Ken spent the early part of his working life in youth and community 
development work in the voluntary sector and local government. From 1996, 
the remainder of his career was in the social enterprise sector as the founding 
Chief Executive of Aberdeen Foyer, a role he retired from in August 2018. 

Additionally, Ken became a member of the Board of the former Aberdeen College 
in 2004 and was appointed Chair in 2009. Ken led the merger of the Colleges in 
Aberdeen and Aberdeenshire to create in 2013, North East Scotland College and 
was appointed as the Chair for the new College. In this capacity he was actively 
involved in the wider College sector at a national level, as Chair of Colleges 
Scotland, standing down from these roles in 2022. 

He also served as a Board member of Transition Extreme, the Social Enterprise 
Academy and as a Governor of Robert Gordon University. He continues to volunteer 
in his local community in Aberdeenshire.

GORDON MILLER
With over 20 years of experience across the public, charity, and private 
sectors, Gordon Miller is a leader committed to driving meaningful change. 
As a senior figure at PDSA, one of the UK’s largest charities, he has led 
transformative initiatives that have enhanced impact and operational 
efficiency.

Gordon’s passion for strategic philanthropy and social good drew him to the Scottish 
Children’s Lottery Trust, where he applies his expertise in leadership, innovation, 
and strategic planning to help expand the Trust’s reach. His focus is on ensuring 
that funding is used effectively to create lasting, positive change for children and 
families across Scotland.

Dedicated to continuous improvement, Gordon brings fresh perspectives and 
a results-driven approach to the Trust, striving to strengthen its long-term 
sustainability and effectiveness.



The Yard is Scotland’s charity providing adventure 
play opportunities for disabled children and young 
people. It builds thriving communities of support 
to enrich the lives of the whole family. Families 
with disabled children often face financial strain, 
isolation, and difficulties accessing services. The 
Yard champions inclusion through its welcoming 
environment, dynamic play spaces, and essential 
resources that enhance whole family wellbeing.

The Yard received £4,000 from SCLT towards core 
costs, which is a huge help during a period of growth. 
Contributions towards core costs mean The Yard can grow 
its capacity as an organisation, deliver more services and 
reach more children, young people and families. The Yard 
has recently taken ownership of the Dundee building it’s 
been operating from for a decade and begun to renovate 
it. At the same time, it has started renovating its first ever 
centre in Glasgow, which is due to open in summer 2025. 
The Yard grew its reach to 2,800 young people in 2024 
and thanks to SCLT will reach hundreds more in 2025.

It costs three times as much to raise a disabled child, so 
Yard families are at increased risk of poverty, isolation and 
inequality. Families often experience long waiting lists for 
diagnosis and support. They have difficulties accessing 
suitable early year’s provision and out of school care and 
childcare, as well as accessible play and leisure activities 
for their child. Sadly, families also often experience 
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judgement from others and have fewer opportunities to 
spend quality time as a family. 

At The Yard families find a warm welcome and a dynamic 
play space alongside information and guidance to support 
whole-family resilience and wellbeing. The Yard builds 
empowering communities where families support each 
other, learn from each other and walk alongside each other 
on a journey that can often be complex and challenging. 
It provides support from birth to age 25 at the point of 
need and without a diagnosis, enabling young people to 
develop social and emotional skills that serve them in the 
wider world.

The Yard’s most recent family feedback survey found 87% 
of children have more fun in their life thanks to the Yard, 
and 81% of children have more chances to take safe risks. 
Crucially 78% of parents said their child is happier.

Through the power of play, mums and dads get the 
freedom to relax, make friends with other parents, and get 
advice on what’s available to help the whole family live life 
to the full.

As a result, 92% of families feel Yard staff are kind and 
understanding, 79% feel less isolated thanks to the Yard 
and 72% of parents or carers are more confident talking 
about their child’s disability with others.

Gillian, a single parent to 10-year-old Jack, who has 
autism, and 8-year-old Max, says the rigidity and routine 
that makes Jack feel safe can act as a barrier to meeting 
other parents and children.

“His screams of joy and stimming invites unwanted looks 
and sniggers from parents of neurotypical children in a 
regular play park. The saying ‘a parent is only as happy 
as their unhappiest child’ is very poignant. When Jack is 
struggling, the three of us struggle…”

The Yard provides a space for the whole family to be 
themselves, find valuable support, and to play. When they 
come through the doors, Gillian says: “Jack can stim and 
scream as much as he wants, and absolutely no one bats 
an eyelid. We walk into a smiling member of staff, who 
knows myself and my children by name, and I instantly 
feel I can breathe again, and my shoulders relax.”





Touch of Love Outreach is a grassroots charity based 
in Aberdeen. Our mission is to bring hope and support 
to the most vulnerable in our community. We work 
with ethnic minority families and individuals facing 
the toughest challenges, from poverty and illness to 
social exclusion and financial hardship. We’re proud 
to offer a lifeline to those in need, and our reach 
extends far beyond Aberdeen, with programmes and 
workshops that inspire and empower them.

One of our most transformative initiatives is the Young 
Achievers’ Club, which has touched the lives of over 
550 minority ethnic Young Scots aged 5 to 21. Many of 
these young people are part of families that have recently 
migrated to the UK. They face hurdles like financial 
instability, limited access to public funds, and social 
isolation. The Young Achievers’ Club helps bridge these 
gaps, creating a space where ethnic minority Young Scots 
can connect, grow, and thrive. It provides an opportunity 
for them to integrate into their community while breaking 
cycles of exclusion and child poverty.

For many ethnic minority families, survival means 
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making impossible choices - 
whether to buy food or heat 
their homes. Rising costs, 
compounded by restricted 
work opportunities, mean essentials like nutritious meals 
are often out of reach. Many parents, particularly women 
who care for family members with disabilities, are unable 
to work full-time, further deepening the economic strain. 

In December 2024, we received £4,000 funding from the 
Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust (SCLT). This funding has 
truly made a difference in the lives of the ethnic minority 
young people . It enabled us to ensure that every ethnic 
minority Young Scot in our youth club could take home 
a weekly food parcel. For many, this parcel is essential, 
providing much-needed meals to families struggling to 
make ends meet.

Currently, more than 60 Ethnic Minority Young Scots 
visit our TOL Young Achievers’ Club every week, and we 
distribute around 60 food parcels. These food parcels 
provide immediate relief to Young Scots from ethnic 
minority families whose parents battle the rising cost of 



 I always look forward to the food 
parcels because they help my mum 
worry less. She always tries to make sure 
we have enough, but sometimes it’s hard. 
When I bring home a food parcel, I feel 
like I’ve done something to help her. It’s 
not just food; it’s something that makes 
us feel less alone. 

 Christmas was always just another 
day for us because we couldn’t afford 
anything extra. But when I got the gift 
bag, I felt so happy. It had snacks and 
toys I didn’t expect, and for once, it 
really felt like Christmas. It made me feel 
special, like someone cared. 

 The support we’ve received from 
SCLT has allowed us to meet urgent 
needs while creating moments of joy for 
Young Scots and families. Thank you 
for believing in our work and helping us 
make a real difference where it’s needed 
most. 

living and the challenges of financial insecurity. However, 
with the increasing pressure of the economic climate, we 
expect this number to grow.

The young and new Scots we support face complex 
challenges, including social isolation, poor mental health, 
and, for many, the inability of these families to access 
public funds due to their immigration status. This funding 
has allowed us to step in where no one else can, directly 
addressing these needs and ensuring that no child goes 
hungry.

The support also extended to creating special moments. 
During the festive season, we distributed Christmas gift 
bags to over 200 Young Scots from low-income families. 
These bags, filled with festive treats and toys, brought joy 
to families who often cannot prioritise holiday celebrations 
due to the need to focus on essentials like food and 
heating. For many ethnic minority Young Scots, these 
gifts were the only presents they received, ensuring they 
could experience the magic of the holidays despite difficult 
circumstances.







Wigtown Festival Company is a rural charity working 
across southwest Scotland that runs the annual 
Wigtown Book Festivals as well as other year-round 
programmes with children and young people. We 
see ourselves as using culture to help regenerate 
our local community socially and economically. As 
our Vision statement says: “A community of books 
changes lives.” In 2024, we received £4,000 from the 
Scottish Children’s Lottery to support our Big Dog 
Schools Tour. 

Meeting an author who can bring a book to life, make you 
think and make you laugh, can change a child’s attitude to 
reading. The aim of the Schools Tour is to ensure as many 
children as possible in Dumfries & Galloway have that 
horizon-expanding opportunity. This has become more 
vital than ever since Covid when we’ve seen a widening in 
the attainment gap. 

According to a report from the UK Social Mobility 
Commission, one in four primary pupils in Dumfries & 
Galloway is below the national average of expected reading 
and writing levels. Meanwhile, reading for pleasure - which 
is known to be one of the best indicators of a child’s future 
success - has declined.  

Pre-Covid, we approached things differently, inviting 
schools to bring children to a special day at Wigtown Book 
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Festival. But increasingly poor transport options make this 
harder and it disadvantaged certain schools. By bringing 
writers to the children instead, with Scottish Children’s 
Lottery’s help we could make sure that even the most 
remote communities had a chance to take part. We were 
also better able to prioritise applications to participate from 
schools in areas of multiple deprivation. 

When we pick our writers for the tour, one of the first things 
we want is stage presence as well as skill with a pen: 
Alastair Chisholm, Ross Mackenzie, Chae Strathie and 
Renita Boyle are all award-winners but they are all also 
forces of nature. As they crammed into the car on a chilly 
autumn morning - making sure not to crush Renita’s guitar 
- it was clear it was going to be a rambunctious week. 

Over the five days, the authors collectively visited a 
total of 38 schools across Dumfries & Galloway, offering 
interactive sessions from nursery age to Primary 7. From 
tiny villages such as Dunscore, to the centre of Dumfries, 
every session was packed, with more than 1,700 children 
attending for free. The general enthusiasm was summed 
up by a pupil from Park Primary in Stranraer: “It was great 
to see a real-life author!”

Despite so many competing pressures on their time, the 
teachers recognised the particular value of these sessions 
in transforming children’s attitudes. In the words of one 



teacher from a Dumfries school visited by 
Ross Mackenzie: “Our group was made up 
of less able pupils who do not see reading 
as a priority or something ‘for them’. The 
author invited them to look at this in a new 
way, which we hope will have an impact. The 
idea that anyone can write and that there is 
a book out there for everyone was powerful.” 

Hearing Scots used creatively was also 
cited as a positive. Julie Irving, head teacher 
at Gatehouse of Fleet Primary, says: “It’s so 
good to have the children hear other people 
telling stories and singing songs, so it’s not 
just the teacher. It inspired them to join in. 
More familiarity with some Scots, will help 
with our Scots Poems for Burns.”
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At Jak’s Den, every smile, every shared moment, and 
every act of kindness is a testament to the unwavering 
support of those who believe in our mission. Since 
2015, we have been a place of refuge and strength for 
children and young people with cancer, their families, 
friends, and those bereaved. But we do not walk this 
journey alone. Thanks to the incredible generosity 
of the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust (SCLT), we 
have been able to touch the lives of over 1,000 young 
people, providing emotional, social, and practical 
support that is truly life-changing.

SCLT has been a steadfast supporter of Team Jak, 
awarding over £37,000 in funding that has directly enriched 
the lives of our Jak’s Denners—those who come through 
our doors seeking comfort, community, and understanding. 
Through this support, we have been able to expand our 
reach across Scotland, ensuring that no child, sibling, or 
parent feels alone in their battle against cancer.

At Jak’s Den in Livingston and Aberdeen, as well as 
through our pop-ups in Fife, Glasgow, and Edinburgh 
children’s hospitals, we create safe spaces filled with 
laughter, creativity, and care. The generous funding from 
SCLT has enabled us to develop initiatives such as Friday 
Fun Lunch Clubs, Lego Clubs, and Family Fun Days—
programs designed to bring light into what can often be 
the darkest of times.

In 2024, we had the privilege of welcoming the SCLT’s 
team to our world, where they captured the essence of 
what we do in a series of heartfelt charity videos. Through 
the powerful stories of families like Baileigh’s and Corey’s, 
we saw first-hand the profound impact of our services. 
These videos not only showcased the resilience of our 
young warriors but also underscored the critical need 
for continued support to ensure we can keep making a 
difference.

Among the many projects SCLT has funded, their support 
of our Special Angel Families Retreat has been particularly 
meaningful. This initiative provides a space for families 
to find solace, connection, and healing—a precious 
opportunity to create memories and navigate their grief 
with a community that truly understands. It is our hope 
to offer this retreat once again, should we be fortunate 
enough to secure further funding.

Jak’s Den is built on love, and every programme we offer 
is shaped by lived experience. Our emphasis on emotional 
and social support extends beyond the child facing cancer; 
we provide dedicated sibling support, palliative care, and 
bereavement services tailored to each family’s unique 
journey. With 445 registered families across Scotland and 
approximately 90 children actively engaged in our weekly 
activities, the need for what we do has never been greater.

Yet, despite our reach, many still say Team Jak and Jak’s 
Den remain one of the best-kept secrets in children’s 
cancer support. With partners like SCLT by our side, 
raising awareness and providing financial backing, we are 
determined to change that. Because every child, every 
family, deserves a place where they can find joy, support, 
and the strength to keep fighting.

On behalf of all our families, we thank the Scottish 
Children’s Lottery Trust for believing in us and for 
making an immeasurable impact on the lives of so 
many. Together, we will continue to turn Jak’s vision 
into a lasting legacy of love and hope.

Team Jak

What We do and 

How we can support

Schiehallion Ward



Team Jak
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At The Loft Youth Project, we look to provide a one 
stop shop for all young people in Keith and Strathisla 
to learn, grow, and connect. Our drop-in centre and 
activity-based programs are designed to empower 
young people from disadvantaged backgrounds, with 
the aim of giving them opportunities they might not 
otherwise have access to in everyday life. Thanks 
to the generous £3,000 funding from the Scottish 
Children’s Lottery Trust, in 2024, we were able to 
launch an exciting new music initiative; one that 
has truly transformed the experiences of our young 
people.

Music has the ability to bring people together, build 
confidence, and spark creativity. When some of our 
young people expressed a desire to start a band, we 
knew we had to make it happen. With SCLT’s support, 
we were able to purchase essential equipment such as 
microphones, guitars, drumsticks, music stands—and 
enlist the mentorship of a professional band in the local 
area to guide our young musicians.

That’s how FOLT was born.

Meeting every second Friday, FOLT (a play on Loft) quickly 
became more than just a band; it became a community. 
Some members picked up instruments for the first time, 
while others found their niche behind the scenes—from 
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designing logos, creating social media posters, setting up 
and closing the stage area, everyone had a role, and that 
sense of team spirit was invaluable.

Through months of dedication, practice, and a few 
challenges along the way, the band grew in confidence. 
We watched as young people who were once hesitant to 
perform found their voices. They worked through obstacles 
together, even restructuring the band when needed to 
ensure everyone felt included. Their passion and resilience 
culminated in live performances, where members proudly 
showcased their newly found skills in front of an audience 
of family, friends, and peers. Seeing their faces light up 
with pride was a moment we’ll never forget.

Beyond music, funding from the trust also allowed us to 
provide snacks and refreshments at our sessions. For 
many of our young people, financial hardship makes even 
the smallest comforts inaccessible. By ensuring that every 
participant had access to food and drinks, this creates an 
environment where everyone feels equal, supported, and 
valued.

The impact of this project has allowed our young people to 
form lasting friendships, gain confidence, and develop new 
skills that will stay with them for life. We are immensely 
grateful to the Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust for believing 
in our vision and helping us make this dream a reality.

At The Loft Youth Project, we see first hand the 
difference these opportunities make. And with 
continued support, we’ll keep providing young people 
with the space, encouragement, and resources they 
need to thrive.









In 2024 we distributed over £600k through 252 
grant awards to charities in Scotland.

All the charity awards are highlighted below.

* More than one award made due to organisation being 
a Charity Boost partner

Grants Awarded in 2024

1st Brechin (9th Angus) Scout Group £2,000.00

1st Stewartry Rangers Girl Guiding £1,000.00

3rd Falkirk Boys’ Brigade Company £1,000.00

6th / 8th Dundee Boys’ Brigade £1,750.00

88th Craigalmond Scout Group £1,800.00

Àban Outdoor Ltd £3,640.00

Aberlour Child Care Trust £4,000.00

Achieve More Scotland £1,000.00

Achievement Bute £4,000.00

Active Sports For All £2,000.00

Alexandra Rose Charity £3,000.00

All Roads Lead to Whithorn £4,000.00

Amma Birth Companions £4,000.00

Angus Young Engineers Club £4,000.00

Awaz The Voice of the Community £2,000.00

Ayr United Football Academy £1,000.00

Back Onside £1,000.00

Balls and Boots £1,018.00

Barnhill After School Care Club SCIO £1,000.00

Bear Necessities £2,500.00

Beatroute Arts £3,000.00

Befriend a Child Limited £4,000.00

Big Hearts Community Trust * £5,000.00

Blantyre Celtic Community Football Club £1,000.00

Bluevale Community Club * £4,931.00

Bothwell Futures £2,000.00

Brechin Buccaneers £4,000.00

Brent Centre For Young People £4,000.00

Bridges Project £4,000.00

Bright Sparks SCIO £1,000.00

Building Futures Galloway Ltd £5,000.00

Carers Trust £3,000.00

Caring Operations Joint Action Council £1,000.00

Carnwadric WIN Project £4,000.00

Carrick Rugby Football Club SCIO £1,000.00

Cash for Kids Edinburgh, the Lothians, Fife & Falkirk £1,000.00

Cash for Kids Scottish Borders £4,000.00

Cash for Kids Tayside & Fife £2,500.00

Ceann Creige Hurling & Camogie Club £2,000.00

Child Poverty Action Group in Scotland £4,000.00

Children 1st £4,000.00

Children’s Holiday Venture £1,000.00

CLIC Sargent Cancer Care for Children  
T/A Young Lives vs Cancer £4,000.00

Clyde FC Community Foundation £1,000.00

Collydean Community Centre £1,692.50

Community for Food £1,000.00

Connect Alloa £4,000.00

Cornton Out Of School Care £1,000.00

Cosgrove Care £3,975.00

Cranhill Development Trust £2,000.00

Create Paisley £1,000.00

Crookston Community Group £3,000.00

Cruse Scotland £2,000.00

Cumnock Arts Makes People Smile (CAMPS) £1,000.00

Cutting Edge Theatre Productions £4,000.00

Cyrenians £4,000.00

Dean and Cauvin Young People’s Trust £4,500.00

Distinctive Dance Academy £2,500.00

Diversity Bridge SCIO £1,000.00

Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library £1,022.50

Down’s Syndrome Scotland £2,000.00

Dr Bell’s Family Centre £1,000.00

Dundee Bairns £4,000.00

Dundee International Women’s Centre £1,029.25

Dundee West Community Trust £1,000.00

Dunoon Burgh Hall Trust £1,000.00

Edinburgh Children’s Hospital Charity £4,600.00

Edinburgh Old Town Development Trust £1,000.00

Edinburgh Science Foundation £1,000.00

Eildon West Youth Hub (TD1 Youth Hub) £1,000.00

Elgin Youth Development Group £4,000.00

Enable Scotland (Leading the Way) £5,000.00

Encore Stars Academy £1,000.00

EPIC East Ayrshire PIpe Band Academy £4,000.00

Equi-Power Central Scotland RDA £1,000.00



Escape Youth Services £5,000.00

Evanton Community Trust £3,500.00

Families First St Andrews £1,000.00

Families Like Us SCIO * £5,000.00

Family & Community Development West Lothian 
(known as Play Works) £3,040.00

Family Mediation West £4,000.00

Fersands and Fountain Community SCIO £4,000.00

Fife Gingerbread £3,500.00

Fire & Peace Recovery £3,500.00

Forces Children Scotland £1,000.00

Fostering Compassion (SCIO) £1,000.00

Freedom from Torture £1,000.00

Friends of Ashton £4,000.00

Garnock Valley Pipes and Drums SCIO £1,000.00

Geeza Break £4,000.00

Glasgow Acting Academy SCIO £1,000.00

Glasgow Children’s Hospital Charity £4,000.00

Glasgow’s No.1 Baby & Family Support Service £1,000.00

Glenburn Independent Baptist Church £3,000.00

Gorbals Youth Run Drop in Cafe - Gorbals Youth Café £4,000.00

Grampian Society for the Blind  
operating as North East Sensory Services (NESS) £1,000.00

Granton Youth Ltd £5,000.00

Harbour Ayrshire £5,000.00

Healing for the Heart £1,000.00

Healthy n Happy £4,000.00

Hearts & Minds £1,000.00

Hebridean Pursuits Outdoor Learning £1,000.00

Hillhouse £1,029.25

Home Link Family Support - HLFS £1,000.00

Home-Start Clackmannanshire £4,000.00

Home-Start Edinburgh £3,000.00

Home-Start Glasgow North and North Lanarkshire £4,000.00

Honeypot Children’s Charity £4,000.00

Inclusive Homework Club £5,000.00

Inspiralba £5,000.00

Irvine Community Sports Club £1,000.00

Islay & Jura Community Enterprises Limited £1,000.00

Justness £1,000.00

Kilmarnock YMCA Plus SCIO £3,000.00

KIND (Scotland) £3,000.00

Kindred Advocacy £4,000.00

Kinross-shire Youth Enterprise SCIO £4,000.00

Kinship Care Midlothian SCIO £4,000.00

Kirkcaldy Foodbank £4,000.00

Kirkshaws Neighbourhood Centre SCIO £1,692.50

Kyle of Sutherland Hub Ltd £4,000.00

LASC Childcare Services Ltd £1,000.00

Lauderdale Youth Football Club £1,000.00

Leith Athletic Football Club £3,000.00

Light Up Learning £4,000.00

Lincluden After School Group £4,000.00

Lochaber Wheeled Sports Society £2,000.00

Lochlan’s Legacy - SCIO £4,000.00

Lothian Autistic Society  
(trading as Branch Out Together) £4,000.00

Lyth Arts Centre £5,000.00

Mamacita Foundation £2,000.00

Methilhill Community Children’s Initiative £1,000.00

Mind Mosaic Child and Family Therapies £5,000.00

Moira Anderson Foundation £4,000.00

Money Advice Scotland £2,500.00

Montrose Community Trust £1,000.00

Morton in the Community £4,000.00

Motherwell FC Trust £1,094.50

Muirhouse Youth Development Group (MYDG) £5,000.00

New Start Highland £4,000.00

Newcastleton and District Community Trust £2,800.00

Nil by Mouth Charitable Trust £1,000.00

Nourish Support Centre £3,800.00

OaKley ASN Ltd £3,000.00

Ochil Tower School £1,000.00

Old Kilpatrick Food Parcels £4,000.00

Open Door Scotland £2,400.00

Outfit Moray £4,000.00

Park Villa Community Sports Hub £1,000.00

Paul’s Parcels £3,500.00

Play Therapy Base £1,000.00

Positive Help £1,000.00

Provan Hall Community Management Trust £4,000.00

Quarriers £1,000.00

Radio Clyde Cash For Kids £1,000.00

Rainbow Days £1,000.00

RCCG King of Glory Edinburgh £2,000.00

Re-Act: Refugee Action Scotland £1,000.00

Read for Good £4,000.00

Refuweegee £2,000.00

Richmond’s Hope £4,000.00

RIG Arts £4,000.00



Rionnagan Og £4,000.00

Rock UK Adventure Centres Ltd £3,000.00

Rokzkool Academy £4,000.00

Ronald McDonald House Charities £4,000.00

Rossvale FC £1,000.00

Royston Youth Action £1,000.00

Scottish Action for Mental Health £1,000.00

Scottish Adoption and Fostering £4,000.00

Scottish Book Trust £4,000.00

Scottish Families Affected by Alcohol and Drugs £4,000.00

Scottish Huntington’s Association £4,000.00

Scottish Music Information Centre Ltd £4,000.00

Scottish Youth Dance £1,000.00

Shaping Life £1,000.00

Sistema Scotland £4,000.00

Skye and Lochalsh Community Care Forum SCIO £4,000.00

Social Enterprise Academy £3,956.00

South Ayrshire Autistic Society (SAAS) £4,000.00

South Ayrshire Befriending Project £4,000.00

South West of Scotland Piping & Drumming Academy £1,000.00

Spina Bifida Hydrocephalus Scotland £1,000.00

St Columba’s Hospice Care £1,000.00

St Georges & St Peters Community Association £1,600.00

St Mirren FC Charitable Foundation £1,015.75

Stable Life £4,000.00

Step Together Volunteering £3,973.00

Stepping Stones North Edinburgh £4,000.00

Stirling Young Carers £1,000.00

Strathmore Trust £1,002.25

Strathpeffer Residents Association £4,000.00

Strathspey Works - Grantown Remakery £1,500.00

Sunshine Wishes Children’s Charity £1,000.00

Super Power Agency £1,000.00

Support for Families £1,000.00

Syngenta Juveniles Football Club £2,500.00

Tailor Ed Foundation £1,000.00

Tarbert After School Care £1,000.00

Tayside Council on Alcohol £2,000.00

Team Jak £1,113.85

Teapot Trust £1,018.00

The Archie Foundation * £5,069.75

The Ayr Ark £5,000.00

The BIG Project £1,000.00

The Carrick Centre £3,400.00

The Central Park Community Trust  
(Cowden in the Community) £1,000.00

The Conservation Volunteers £1,000.00

The Edinburgh Combat Project £1,000.00

The Glasgow Group of the Riding for the Disabled 
Association £3,038.00

The Halliday Foundation £4,000.00

The Kilbrandon Fund £3,500.00

The Leanne Fund £3,000.00

The Loft Youth Project £3,000.00

The Machan Trust £4,000.00

The Maggie Keswick Jencks Cancer Caring  
Centres Trust £1,385.00

The Muirhead Outreach Project Ltd £1,000.00

The PennyPIT Community Development Trust* £5,060.75

The Safety Zone Community Centre  
(trading name - Elutheria Company Limited) £4,000.00

The School Bank West Lothian £2,000.00

The Speech Language Communication Company £1,000.00

The Venchie Children and Young People’s Project £3,500.00

The Why Project £3,000.00

The Yard £4,000.00

theGKexperience SCIO £1,000.00

Think Circus SCIO £2,500.00

This Is Me Highland £1,000.00

Touch of Love Outreach £4,000.00

Tranent Youth and Community Facility £1,000.00

Tullochan £1,000.00

Urban Roots £4,000.00

Urban Uprising £1,000.00

Venture Trust £4,000.00

Vics in the Community £1,000.00

Volunteering Matters £1,000.00

Watermill Foundation £1,006.75

West Lothian Women’s Aid £1,600.00

West Lothian Youth Foundation Ltd £1,000.00

When You Wish Upon A Star £1,015.75

Who Cares Scotland £4,000.00

Wick Youth Club £4,000.00

Wigtown Festival Company * £5,310.50

YMCA Edinburgh £1,000.00

Young Enterprise Scotland £4,000.00

Youth Theatre Arts Scotland £4,000.00

Grants Awarded in 2024 continued



WINNING 
TOGETHER
CHARITY BOOST is a unique initiative 
designed to empower charities across 
Scotland to earn additional unrestricted 
funding, making it even easier for them to 
support the causes they care about.

It’s a win-win situation where everyone 
involved benefits – the charity, the 
supporters, and most importantly, the 
cause it champions.

•	 EMPOWERING CHARITIES TO EARN UNRESTRICTED FUNDING

•	 SUPPORTED BY A TRUSTED AND WELL-KNOWN BRAND

•	 NO COST TO THE CHARITY

•	 EASY SET-UP WITH FULL COMMERCIAL SUPPORT PROVIDED

For more details 
call us on 

0141 428 5418

www.scottishchildrenslotterytrust.com
Get in touch at charity@scottishchildrenslotterytrust.com

http://www.mbcelm.com


Find Us, Chat to Us, Connect with Us

Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust 
272 Bath Street 

Glasgow 

G2 4JR

  scottishchildrenslotterytrust.com

  charity@scottishchildrenslotterytrust.com

  @ScottishChildrensLotteryTrust

  @SC_LotteryTrust

  linkedin.com/company/scottish-children-s-lottery-trust

  @scottishchildrenslotterytrust

  @scottishchildrenslotterytrust

To help us support more charities visit  
Scottish Children’s Lottery at www.scottishchildrenslottery.com 

Scottish Children’s Lottery Trust is a Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation (SCIO), registered charity SC046177

https://www.scottishchildrenslotterytrust.com
mailto:charity%40scottishchildrenslotterytrust.com?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/p/Scottish-Childrens-Lottery-Trust-100069620690633/?locale=en_GB
https://x.com/sc_lotterytrust?s=11&t=ztLkWmkR_HjZIosJOJ8ibQ
http://linkedin.com/company/scottish-children-s-lottery-trust
https://www.instagram.com/scottishchildrenslotterytrust/
https://www.youtube.com/@scottishchildrenslotterytrust
https://www.scottishchildrenslottery.com/
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